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Minutes

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council held 
at The Christie Hall 
on Thursday22nd September 2022 
for the purpose of transacting the business detailed below.
Present:
Councillor M Beuttell
Councillor M Bradshaw
Councillor Riddington

Councillor I Turner

Councillor E Engel

Councillor D Price
·  6 members of the public were present.
Business Discussed

	1
	Opening of meeting - Cllr Beuttell welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	2
	Apologies for Absence – to receive and accept apologies for absence – J Wright, W Gray (Clerk)

	3
	Declaration of Interest in Business to be Transacted – to receive declarations of interest – person and/or prejudicial and the nature of those interests relating to items on the agenda – I Turner declared interest in Agenda Item 7, planning application at 81 Elton Road

	4
	Public Forum – to allow any member of the public to address the council.  Time limited to 10 minutes:  
Parking Notice Lines – It has been noticed that throughout the village there are white parking lines to prevent driveways being blocked – but there are none by the archway next to the shop which recently caused an incident – Cllr Beuttell to contact the Council to review the lines throughout the village as serval others need to be repainted.
The yellow lines currently due to be painted outside lorry park need to be extended into Church Lane to prevent the resident parking his vehicles on the road outside.  A Highways officer to inspect, Cllr Beuttell warned that this may cause another delay in the painting of the yellow lines if it needs to be reissued and approved

	5
	Minutes of Previous Meeting: Minutes of 7th July 2022 were not approved as amendments need to be made.  They will be reissued for approval once correct.

	6
	To authorise the Following Orders for Payment:

	6.1
	Parish clerk’s salary payment August/September £…726.27 approved.

	6.2
	Clerk’s expenses (stationery/postage/use of computer/telephone) –£…..payment approved. As above


	6.3
	D Knibbs – Litter pick/Dog Bins/Grass cutting £420.00 payment approved.

	6.4
	Christie Hall – hire charge September 2022 – £8.00 – payment approved.  It was asked if we could perhaps pay for a year in advance rather than issue cheques each time.72

	7
	Planning Applications (New): 
22/01634/HHFUL – High Leys Farm, Elton Road, Sibson – no objection
22/01607/HHFUL – 81 Elton Road, Stibbington following discussion and after hearing an objection from the public – comments are that it is incongruent with the street scene and the local residents concerns should be carefully considered before approval is given.

22/01766/HHFUL and 22/01767/LBC - 4 London Road – no objection.


	8
	Correspondence from residents:  None.

	9
	General Correspondence: None

	10
	Questions from Councillors: 

Cllr Riddington asked about the paint for the red telephone box can it please be ordered.
Cllr Engel noted that there were rumours that an application would be put in for a caravan park on the Wansford to Yarwell Road, which should be monitored.

Cllr Engel reported a street light flickering, Cllr Engle to note the number and report back.

Cllr Engel asked if the signage for no lorries coming off the A1 by the school entrance was in place for when the road reopens.  There is also no 30 mph sign on that road.  Cllr Beuttell to raise at her meeting on Tuesday with HDC.
Cllr Engle asked if there were to be Rememberance Tommies for both sides of the road in November – Cllr Beuttell confirmed they were on order.

Cllr Turner asked about the overhanging trees in Church Lane outside Stibbington Hall – Cllr Beuttell confirmed that as these trees has a preservation order an application has been received and approved for these to be cut back.
Cllr Turner noted that the footpath from the Lorry Park to NVR is very overgrown and needs to be cleared, Cllr Beuttell to confirm with HDC this would be part of the work carried out when yellow lines are painted.

Cllr Beuttell suggested it was time we arranged an official Litter Pick.



	11
	Reports:

	12
	Date of Next Meeting: 

Cllr Beuttell thanked everyone for attending – next meeting scheduled for Thursday 3rd November 2022 in the Christie Hall commencing at 7 p.m. The meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.


Signed by Chair

DATE: 
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